
August 2013 Cross Bearings
07/31 Wed Wednesday night race (burgers-Intlk) 7:00pm
08/02-09 Thistle Nationals
08/01 Thurs I-LYA Steeplechase to Put-in-Bay
08/02-04 Cruise to PiB Bay Week anchorage
08/02-04 I-LYA Sr. Bay Week at Put-in-Bay
08/03-09 Cruise Week
08/04 Sun Sunday morning NO RACE
08/05 Mon Cruise to Kelleys for circus
08/05 Mon Sadler Basin Committee 7:00pm
08/07 Wed Wednesday night race (burgers-Intlk) 7:00pm
08/10 Sat Mystery Island cruise
08/11 Sun Sunday morning race 9:00am
08/13 Tues SSC Board meeting 7:00pm
08/14 Wed Wednesday night race (burgers-Intlk) 7:00pm
08/17 Sat Mystery Island cruise
08/18 Sun Sunday morning race 9:00am
08/21 Wed Wednesday night race (burgers-Intlk) 7:00pm
08/24-25 Hog Wild Regatta
08/25 Sun Sunday morning NO RACE
08/28 Wed Wednesday night race (burgers-Cruise) 7:00pm
08/31 Sat Funday/Robert Henry Memorial Race
08/31-09/01 Tall Ships at Put-in-Bay
09/01 Sun Green Island Race at PCYC
09/01 Sun Sunday morning race 9:00am
09/02 Mon Sadler Basin Committee 7:00pm
09/04 Wed Wednesday night race (burgers-Cruise) 6:30pm

Note: Wed. starts are 30 min. earlier in Sept.
09/07-08 Put-in-Bay Heritage Weekend
09/08 Sun Sunday morning race 9:00am
09/10 Tues SSC Board meeting 7:00pm
09/11 Wed Wed. night race (burgers-PHRF-T10) 6:30pm
09/14-15 Cruise to Pelee to close down the winery
09/15 Sun Sunday morning race 9:00am
09/18 Wed Wed. night race (burgers-PHRF-T10) 6:30pm

Interlakes - No race
09/21-22 Fall Bay at PiB
09/22 Sun Sunday morning - last race 9:00am
09/25 Wed Champion of Champions 6:30pm
09/25 Wed Wed. night race (burgers-PHRF-T10) 6:30pm

Interlakes and T10 - No race
09/28-29 Snow Flurries at PCYC
10/02 Wed Champion of Champions (burgers-PHRF-T10) 6:30pm
11/02 Sat Awards Banquet

Check the web site for more info: www.sanduskysailingclub.org.

Commodore’s Comments ......Sjoerd-Jan VanderHorst
Interlake Nationals - As I write this, we are recovering from
a very breezy (especially for a 2-person Interlake crew) but
fantastic Interlake Nationals hosted by Sandusky Sailing Club.
A huge thank you is in order to Bernie and Jane Ashyk and the
entire team that contributed to an extremely successful regatta.
Once again, the best Race Committee on the Great Lakes put
together superb races and the shore crew kept us well fed. Tim
made sure everyone was well hydrated and the grounds were
looking good even with all the traffic. Congrats to the SSC team
for putting together a successful event.

Aug. 2 boats will start arriving for the Thistle Nationals.
To date, we have 113 boats registered and it will be another one
for the record books. In 1987 when SSC hosted, we had 115
boats. Thank you to Bernie Ashyk for handling all the registrations
as they come in. He has spent countless hours organizing and
inputting data into the spreadsheet. If you are able to help during
the event, please come down and we'll find you a chore or just
come down and enjoy the racing. As a reminder, the regatta
starts Saturday, Aug. 3 and ends Friday, Aug. 9 with a dinner
at SYC. The club grounds will be closed to automobiles so we
can make room for all the boats. Thank you in advance to all
the volunteers and members for making this regatta a success
and putting SSC in the spotlight for the largest Thistle Nationals
in recent history.

I-LYA Junior Bay Week - Congratulations to our junior sailors
who competed at I-LYA Junior Bay Week as well as their parents
and coaches. You all have worked extremely hard this season,
and you make your clubs (SSC and SYC) very proud.

Joe Young - It is with sadness that I report the passing of one
of SSC's long time members. Richard "Joe" Young passed away
on July 10. He had spent many years racing and volunteering
at SSC, contributing greatly to the Race Committee and Sandusky
Junior Sailors.  Our sympathy goes out to Joe's family - he will
be dearly missed.

Please don't hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns
at sjvanderhorst@gmail.com

PO BOX 814  •  SANDUSKY, OHIO 44871-0814  •  www.sanduskysai l ingclub.org

The object of the Sandusky Sailing Club shall be the promotion and encouragement of sailing and seamanship, and of a sportsmanlike attitude toward racing
and competition. The Club is organized to encourage small boat sailing and racing among those who may not be able to afford large annual dues and assessments.
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Vice Vice Baby!!....................VC Mike Fishbaugh
It was great to see all the activity at SSC over the past months!
Thank you to all who volunteered at our many events to help
make them all such a great success!!

Islands Race and Hospice Cup - The Sandusky Islands Race
and Hospice Cup was held on June 29 at the beginning of a great
4th of July week.   The club hosted a great party of Friday night
with $10 per dinner going to Stein Hospice.   Thanks to all who
came out and supported SSC and Stein Hospice at this great
SSC Event!   Likewise it was great to see the participation at
the Interlake Nationals!

House and Grounds - Our membership continues to show its
dedication by helping so much to keep SSC looking so great!
Thanks to all who have helped throughout this summer with
continued projects around the club.

For any House and Grounds issues that need attention,
please contact me at mfishbaugh@pathmaker.net.

Rants from the Rear .............................Pete Grant
Wednesday Night Burgers - Summer is going by way too quickly
and the club certainly has been busy with activity! Thanks to
everyone for their excellent work in the galley on Wednesday
nights.
2013 SSC Galley Schedule

July 31.....................Interlake
Aug. *7, 14, 21 ......Interlake (*Thistle Nationals)
Aug. 28 ...................Cruising
Sept. 4 ....................Cruising
Sept. 11, 18, 25 ......PHRF-T10
Oct. 2 .....................PHRF-T10

* Denotes Regatta week and the possibility of a few more burgers
needing to be flipped.

The Islands Race/Stein Hospice Event - Congratulations and
thanks to Steve France and all the volunteers who made this
event a success again this year at SSC! While the showers and
winds (or light winds) proved to be a challenge for some,
congratulations to all the competitors who made it around the
course.  Thanks to Pier 684 for the delicious ribs and the band
was excellent as well.  The club looked very festive for this
great annual tradition!

I can be reached at pgrant@bex.net or 330-416-2884.

Operations ................................................Tim Kyle
Many thanks to all the club members who pitch in during the
summer to help keep the clubhouse, restrooms, and grounds
picked up and clean for the enjoyment of all. Volunteer efforts
are essential in keeping this daunting task under control.

Dock carts - Please turn them upside down when not in use to
prevent them from being blown into the basin or filling with
rain water.

Slow down, you're here! Please slow down when entering and
leaving the club. I have had several comments about the speed
at which cars and trucks come and go. We have many children
(young and old!) on the grounds this time of year, and they don't
always pay attention to their surroundings. Let's give them a
brake.

Safety first! Please remember to unplug your shore power cord
from the dock first, then from the boat. We have seen several
cords plugged into the dock and not the boat creating a serious
hazard of electrocution. Unplugging the boat first also creates
a hazard in the event that the plug accidently falls into the water.

The next meeting of the Sadler Basin Committee
will be held at 7:00pm on Monday, Aug. 5 at SSC.

Contact information - Any questions, comments or concerns
relative to the clubhouse or basin operations are welcome. You
can contact me at timmo@sbcglobal.net or call 419-656-5881.

Community Sailing..................................Jeff Witter
I have two additional sessions this summer - Aug. 12 and 22.
If you are able to help prepare a meal for these sailing sessions,
please call Jeff Witter at 419-656-1950. We typically serve
12-15 for dinner at 6pm, with sailing to follow.

Adult Learn to Sail .................................Jeff Witter
In June we began a five session program for adult instruction.
We have nine registered with room for more if you are interested
in a program focusing on the fundamentals of sailing and boat
handling. Please call Jeff Witter at 419-656-1950 (cell).

Commodore’s Day 2013

The winners... I think?

Mike Zuilhof forgot
his boat.

Karl VanderHorst
forgot his bailer.

Above: Commodore Sjoerd-
Jan VanderHorst tries the
submarine style.
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Learn to Sail ............................................Jay Austin
Over the past six weeks it seems we have had just as many sunny
days as rainy ones.  As you may know, we sail rain or shine and
the wet summer has not prevented us from teaching over 100
kiddos the joys of sailing!  Your Learn to Sail instructors have
been very creative in designing "rainy day activities" and classes
are NEVER canceled, even when the tornado sirens were screaming
last week!  As the director, it makes me happy when our students
leave at 4:00 with a smile on their faces.  What better way to
spend your summer than by hanging out at SSC, rain or shine!
We have successfully made it through five sessions, and as I type
this report we are in the midst of an intensive training to prepare
our Jr. Race Team and other young racers for Jr. Bay Week.

Over the past month and a half, my staff has been faced
with plenty of challenges on and off the water with powerboat
breakdowns.  What I am most proud of as the Director is how
my staff has met these challenges with an open mind and used
their resources to the best of their abilities.  This group of young
men (and lady volunteers) should be commended for their hard
work so far this summer.  If you see Sam, Mic, James, Ryan
Reffner or Ryan Kyle around the club, please take a minute to
thank them for preparing our club for a bright future.  Judging by
the Race Team results, we have plenty of talent under the age of
18 here at SSC!  Pride, HappyCampers

Sandusky Junior Race Team .......Lori Coulter
Sadly, the I-LYA Travelers Series has come to an end, but not
without an amazing showing from our junior sailors. The overall
standings consist of Mic Kaufman 2nd in Laser Radial, Eli Zettler
and crew Oliver Burger placed 1st in C420, Dylan Winkel
and crew Montana Coulter placed 2nd in C420, Aydan
Coulter placed 4th in Opti, and Christopher McCullum
placed 6th in Opti. Congratulations to all of our sailors
for a spectacular season where daily sailing improvement
was evident.

Junior Bay Week has also come to its completion.
sent five Laser Radials and two C420's. Congratulations
to Mic Kaufman for placing 6th in this week-long regatta.
Our club can be proud of the fine young men and women
we sent to Put-in-Bay to represent Sandusky. Their
sportsmanship and respectful behavior was displayed
throughout the week.

I would like to thank our amazing coaches, Sam Patterson
(head coach), Ryan Kyle and Ryan Reffner, without whom we
would not have had a successful season. I would also like to
thank our two senior sailors, Mic
Kaufman and Drew Blackburn.
You have both made our team
proud and we will miss your
competitive attitudes. We wish the
best of luck to both young men in
their future sailing ventures.

Finally, I would like to thank
Becky and Rob Burger for all of
the hard work they put forth for
our team. We are truly blessed to
have a wonderful group of people
working together for the betterment
of these young racers.

Interlake Nationals 2013...................Bernie Ashyk
The volunteer spirit at Sandusky Sailing Club is something to be
proud of.  SSC was host to the skippers of 43 boats, their crews,
and families from around the region.  Breakfasts, lunches, and
dinners were provided and served to all. Some members provided
lodging for race officials and sailors. Our members and fellow
Interlakers stepped up and helped with sponsorships, registrations,
measurement, race committees, mark boats, chase boats,
photography, scoring, trophies, and cleanup. Plus, PRO Matt
Bounds set eight challenging courses for the competitors.

The activities began with the Norm Winkel Memorial Race at
noon on Thursday. PC Mike Muhn, PC Eric Winkel and Bob
Reynolds won this race sailing the Interlake Norm. This was the
first and last race Norm will have sailed. She will be on display
at the Sandusky Maritime Museum.
 In no particular order, a big round of applause and a pat on the
back goes to PC Bob and Martha Speers, PC Paul and Connie
Murschel, PC Mike and Judy Muhn, Don and Eilene Guy, Chris
and Brian Malott, PC Fritz and Jenny Everson, Regina and Paul
McAllister, Bernie and Jane Ashyk, Jim and Joyce Keane, PC
Skip Oliver and Mary Jane Hahler, Mike Zuilhof,  Jim Ward,
Steve France, John Wiggins, John Martin, Karl VanderHorst, Jim
Brinker, Dave Goscinski, PC Roger Fair, Terry Parker, PC Paul
McAllister, Louie Palmer, Jeff Witter, Gloria Winkel, Jackie
Riedy, Carol Peter,  Dave Miller, Bill Krueger, Wendy Kaufman,
Jay Austin, Tim Kyle, Barb Shaffer and everyone else that helped.

Thanks also go to PC Brad Huntley for his year of service as
the Interlake Sailing Class Association president and to PC Fritz
Everson whose watch as vice president started at the Saturday

night dinner.
    The weather was great, the race
management was first class, and
the event was a success.

The Country Band, SJRT and a ukulele.

Jack VanderHorst
at Opti Nationals,

Grosse Pointe
Yacht Club

SJRT all dressed up
for the awards.

PC Paul
McAllister,
Wendy Kaufman
and Mark
McCollum at Jr.
Bay.



Cruising Fleet ..................................Mark Swabley
Kelleys Island Circus Cruise - Aug. 4-6
Come with me and my grandson to see the Miller Circus at
Kelleys Island. I will dock at Seaway Marina Sunday after noon
to see the circus trucks come to the island and set up in the ball
park downtown.Early Monday morning see the elephant help
put up the big tent. Buy your tickets early when you get there
for the shows, two on Monday and two on Tuesday at 4pm and
7pm. Check for details on the Kelleys Island Chamber of
Commerce web site. No reservations are required. Let me
know if you're going, jimziss@gmail.com or 419-271-2548

Upcoming:
Bay Week anchorage 8/2-4
Jim Ziss is taking a group to Kelleys Island on 8/4-6

to see the circus.
Mystery Island 8/10 and 8/17
The Tall Ships are coming to PIB Labor Day weekend

and we will be looking into Middle Bass docks or anchorage.
PIB Heritage Weekend 9/7-8.
Trip to Pelee Island on 9/14-15 to close down the winery.

If you have questions, would like to join us or add an event,
email Mark Swabley at mswabley@gmail.com or call
419-577-2594.

For the Good of the Order
JAM and PHRF captains - To avoid the annual mad rush to
get results compiled and flags ordered in time for the awards
banquet, please submit results for the Spring and Summer series
by Sept. 9. I will order flags for these two series on Sept. 10.
This will give the flag shop more time to prepare the flags for
these two series. Flags for the Fall and Away series and for
special fleet awards will be ordered no later than four weeks
before the banquet. Thanks! — Don Guy

Regatta and event chairs - Flags, trophies, and other awards
need to be ordered at least four weeks prior to your regatta or
event. Contact Don Guy at 419-202-2948 or donguy@aol.com

Many awards/trophies were not picked up at the Fall Banquet.
These awards are still at the Dairy Bar and may be picked up
any time the Dairy Bar is open.   Thanks, Don Guy.

What a great Islands Race weekend we had!  The race got off
to a slow start, but then the wind gods cooperated and the boats
had a nice run down to the shortened finish at Scott Point Shoal
– then an even better reach back to the bay.  The fastest boats
finished in a little over four hours and the last boat finished in
seven hours, getting the entire fleet back to the club for burgers
and a cold one at a civilized hour.  Congratulations to all the
competitors.

The weekend began with a torrential downpour Friday
afternoon that thankfully abated right about the time the shutters
rose at the dairy bar.  Timing is everything.

The rib dinners, for the first time, were provided by Pier 684
and were the best ever.  Those members who stayed on their
boats missed a great meal…..and also an opportunity to support
Stein Hospice.  The benefit raised $1,600 for hospice programs.
See the listing below for those members who supported our
local hospice organization by enjoying those terrific ribs.

To cap off the evening, the band was superb….and quiet!  We
could listen and dance to great music and have a conversation
at the same time.  What a concept.

A weekend like this just doesn’t get done without dedicated
volunteers, and we have many to thank, including Bryan and
Eric for their guidance and support, John Welsh and his crew
for an expertly orchestrated dinner and breakfast, Carol Peter
for club decorations, Mike Fishbaugh for everything related to
email blasts and the website, Tim for a bunch of stuff, the Guys
for our awards, Jim Ziss and his crew for after race burgers,
Jim Keane and his team on the race committee including Barb
Shaffer.  A big thanks to you all.  You helped make for a
memorable race weekend.
Steve France, Islands Race/Stein Hospice Cup Chairman
Stein Hospice Dinner Doners:

Jay and Beth Austin Ken and Sue Austin
Dearl and Mary Bailie Bryan and Polly Boissoneault
David and Cindy Brink Lee Brown
Al and Gertie Buggele David and Mary Caracci
Daryl and Joyce Deering John and Jeanne Everard
John and Linda Eschels VC Mike Fishbaugh
PC Mike and Mary Kay Fleming Steve and June France
Thomas and Cheri Frank RC Pete and Paula Grant
Don and Eilene Guy PC John and Roberta Hartung
PC Skip Oliver and Mary Jane Hahler
PC Bryan and Julie Huntley Don Ingersoll
Jim and Joyce Keane Bill and Judy Kellner
Russ and Kathleen Krock Tim and Melissa Kyle
PC Paul McAllister PC Mike and Judy Muhn
PC Paul and Connie Murschel Michael and Andrea Ogline
Carol and David Peter Doug and Margaret Phares
PC Bill and Patti Semans Bill and Donna Sharp
Howard and Janet Smith PC Jeff and Susan Smith
PC Robert and Martha Spears Chris and Joyce Teodecki
Tim and Susan Ujvari PC Fred Walcott
Comm. Sjoerd-Jan and Kathy VanderHorst
PC Ruth Anne Van Fleet PC Eric and Kristen Winkel
PC Jim Ziss Steve and Barbara Zorn
Mike and Tamara Zuilhof
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Norm hits the water!
Four or five years ago, PC Norm Winkel found
some wood Interlake parts in a shed on Put-in-
Bay. This sparked a dream of rebuilding an
original wooden Interlake. The Interlake Norm
finally hit the water for the practice race at the
Interlake Nationals. Many thanks to the crew
who made this happen: Bob Reynolds (master
builder), PC Norm Winkel, PC Mike Muhn,
PC Skip Oliver, PC Jeff Smith, PC Fred Walcott,
PC Jim Ziss, John Luipold, Fred Rhode, John
Borman, Terry Kilpatrick, and a host of others.
It was a fantastic way to start this year’s Interlake
Nationals.

Norm will be on display at the Maritime Museum.

Upper left: Muhn, Winkel
and Bob Reynolds
race Norm.

Lower left: Norm’s
interior.

Upper right: Norm sails
toward the channel.

Lower right: Gloria
Winkel christens Norm with beer.
Norm wasn’t much of a champagne drinker.

Above: Norm sails
out for the practice
race.

Left: PC Muhn and
PC Eric Winkel lower
Norm into the water.

Right: Norm sits on
the trailer at SSC.

Below inset: Norm’s
interior detail



Results
I-LYA Jr. Traveler Series (season final)
Eli Zettler - 1st in 420 (skipper)
Oliver Burger - 1st in 420 (crew)
Dylan Winkel - 2nd in 420 (skipper)
Montana Coultler - 2nd in 420 (crew)
Mic Kaufman - 2nd in Laser Radial
Aydan Coulter - 4th in Opti
Chris McCollum - 6th in Opti

Sandusky Islands Race/Stein Hospice Cup
Class Struggle, PC Skip Oliver - 1st JAM B, 1st OA
Teo’s Toy, Michael Teodecki - 1st JAM A, 2nd OA
No Name, Karl Ziegler - 2nd JAM A, 3rd OA
Who Cares?, Comm Sjoerd VanderHorst - 3rd JAM A
Hey Jude, Bill and Judy Kellner - 2nd JAM B
Big Electric Cat, Bill and Mark Cummings - 2nd PHRF A, 3rdOA
Schock & All, Russ Krock - 3rd in PHRF A
Infrared, PC Bryan Huntley - 1st PHRF B, 2nd OA
Myira, Harold Alber - 3rd Multihull

SSC Spring Wed Night Series - JAM
Big Electric Cat, Bill and Mark Cummings - 1st JAM A, 1st OA
Hey Jude, Bill and Judy Kellner - 2nd JAM A, 2nd OA
Class Struggle, PC Skip Oliver - 3rd JAM A
Easy Rider, Clayton Bader - 1st JAM B, 3rd OA
New Addition, Lou Nosko - 2nd JAM B
Excel, Al Buggele - 3rd JAM B

Interlake Nationals, SSC
952, PC Fritz and Jenny Everson - 1st in Challenger Div.
1258, Kevin Bracy and M. Blecke - 3rd in Challenger Div.
1400, Brian and Chris Malott and Sam Yoder - 4th Challenger Div.
1425, Jim Ward and Jay Mueller - 6th in Championship Div.

Sailing Stuff for Sale
Sunfish sailboat - Yellow and orange with wooden board and rudder. Great
shape.Will make a great beach boat or weekend dinghy. $1,000 OBO. Contact
Sjoerd VanderHorst at 440-241-6895 or sjvanderhorst@gmail.com.

T-10 Steele Cradle - Good condition that will serve you for many years.
Adjustable pads. In Columbus, OH. Buyer must arrange to move with trailer.
$600 OBO. Contact Sjoerd VanderHorst at 440-241-6895 or
sjvanderhorst@gmail.com.

Sport-Yak Dingy - Model 11-C , Orange. Excellent condition. White rubber
rub rail all around, oar locks and good oars. Bridle. Will fit on cabin top. Floats
upright (normally) or upside down as swim platform. FUN! Two adults or
three kids. Capacity 700 lbs. 7' long, 36" wide, 16" high, 42lbs. Lightly used
and has been stored indoors for the past 15 years. No cracks, gouges, repairs
or paint. $350. Howard C. Smith at 419-433-5766.

Pair of Lewmar #16 two-speed chrome primary winches (not self-tailing)
Original equipment on the Pearson 30' "TONIC."  Have not been used since
1967. $225. Howard C. Smith at 419-433-5766.

Thistle #3835 - Great Midwest, white hull, silver mast and boom. Ready to
race, newer rudder and centerboard, aluminum tiller, large mesh bow bag, two
mesh turtles configuration, standard Harken hardware, newer Spectra halyards.
Sail inventory: North Proctor jib/main (sailed at 4 districts), two older sails.
The boat has good trailer, travel top, parking lot top with side flaps, bottom,
rudder and centerboard covers. $12,500  Jeremy Kaufman - Jeremy.kaufman
@tetratech.com‚  913-638-3678. or PC Monty Kaufman at 419-502-7535.

Interlake 1081 for $3,500. Contact Paul McAllister at pmboarder@aol.com

DN Ice Boat - 1975’ish, $600. Call Stu Sheard 440-289-2621.

11980 Hunter sailboat for $10,000. It has new sails and is a diesel. In good
working order. Contact Ina Brolis at 419-541-7645 or travelina@me.com

Outboard motor bracket or engine lift. Page 622 in West Marine catalog.
Originally sold for $349.99. Good for up to 170# or 30 horsepower, all
aluminum, WM-Bracket #3. Used one season. Price $175. Contact Jim Krysiak,
dock B-36 or email capt.jim7@oh.rr.com

993 Laser sailboat - Not used a lot. Trailer included. $2500
Call Anne at 419-722-0323.

1984 Morgan 36 - Great racer/cruiser, 11’ 6” beam. Bunch of extras. Docked
at SYC. $30,000. Call PC Ron Abbott at 419-625-0198, Bob Lazarony at
419-625-4803 or email paulalaz@aol.com.

C&C 29 MKI, 1977, full race equipped, new sails, boat at Harbor North
on the hard, Reduced to $10k. Great single handler/cruiser, Atomic 4, furler,
much more... 614-327-4488 or rwpoorjr@yahoo.com

1980 Chrysler (Morgan) Super 27 is a racer/cruiser. PHRF-LE rating = 159,
JAM = 169. Meticulously maintained and upgraded. Completely restored to
"better than new" condition with AWLGRIP topsides and deck, mast, boom
and spinnaker pole.  Lots of sails, lines, instruments and gear included. Asking
$23,500. Located at SSC berth A9. Contact Jim Shufflin at 419-370-9053 or
james.shufflin@kbibearing.com

16’ Spinnaker pole: 3.5" diam. $500 OBO. Call Paul at 419-862-3009.

Bristol 33’7” – Formerly “Margo” now “Tudo Bem.” Many amenities. $18,100
or reasonable offer. Contact Tom Quinn at w330-796-1721, h330-239-1859
or Tomquinn20@verizon.net.

Sandusky Learn to Sail has several boats for sale.
3 Interlakes - The Interlakes are in a variety of conditions. Let us know what
you are looking for and we can put a package together for you.

Catalina 27 - Asking $4,500 obo. Boat needs some cleaning
but will make a great weekender. Also has a cradle.

Hobie 14 in nice
shape for $500

We also have a small
keelboat on a trailer
that we are taking
open offers on.
Contact VC Mike
Fishbaugh at
mfishbaugh@
pathmaker.net
if interested.

What are these two Past Commodores grinning about? The
launching and christening of Perry's Longboat. Skip Oliver
and Jeff Smith served as oarsmen during the longboat's
christening June 15 at the Shelby Street Public Boat Ramp.
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